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NO TO THE CABALLO BLANCO MINE

The undersigned, citizens of _____________ member of ______________________ and supporters of the International Alliance of Inhabitants, global network of social organizations that defend the right to housing and habitat in the world, are writing to you to request the immediate cancellation of the project titled Caballo Blanco that intends to be set up in the municipalities of Actopan and Alto Lucero in the State of Veracruz, led by the Canadian mining company Goldgroup through CANDYMIN SA de CV with key number 30VE2011MOO43, for the negative effects that may be caused to environment, in addition to the effects on the productive employment and the health of the population of the area. In particular this project will affect:

· The Sanctuary of the Dioonedule cicadas, considered endemic species in danger of extinction, whose size indicate that among other things they are individuals with millennial ages. 

· The stream of birds of prey migration that occurs annually in the autumn, where an average of 5 million migratory birds of prey, of at least 23 different species come and rest in this area.

· The destruction of the low altitude deciduous forest together with the tropical oaks, aquifers and the pollution of the air.

· The pollution of the local bodies of water which have health consequences for the surrounding population.

· The total destruction of the La Paila and La Cruz hills, which are home to more than 123 different species of mammals, birds, insects, bats, and reptiles. 

· The direct and indirect effect on 70 communities, comprising more than 6 thousand families. 

Finally, we are worried about the very short distance, of 3 km., that exists between the mining sites and the Laguna Verde Nuclear Power Station, which calls into question the safety of the people of Veracruz.

For these reasons we support the voices in your country requesting the cancellation of this project, with the assurance that it will serve our request with social, environmental and ethical responsibility.

SINCERELY
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